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September 15, 2025 
 
 
Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board 
Board of Supervisors 
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244 
San Francisco, CA 94102 

 
Dear Ms. Calvillo: 

 
Attached please find an original single-sided and two single-sided, black and white copies of the 
proposed ordinance for the Board of Supervisors approval, which will repeal the 2022 San Francisco 
Mechanical Code and enact the 2025 San Francisco Mechanical Code. 

 
The following is a list of accompanying documents: 

 
• San Francisco amendments to the California Mechanical Code 
• Table of Findings  
• Table of Findings Key 

 
Per California Health and Safety Code Section 18941.5, the contents of this ordinance must become 
effective 180 days after publication of the California Building Standards Code, which occurred on July 
1, 2025.  
 
The following person may be contacted regarding this matter: 
 

Tate Hanna 
Legislative Affairs Manager 
(628) 652-3536 
Tate.hanna@sfgov.org 

 
 
Thank you, 

 
Patrick O’Riordan, C.B.O. 
Director, Department of Building Inspection 
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